 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1MINUTES PHSAPA
PHSAPA/ AAPA

From Thursday August 21, 2008

1930 - 2030 Hours (EDT)

Teleconference

(Call in=866-619-7571 Pass code = 4274208)

Call to Order:
19:30 EST
Participants:
CDR Gary Cole 

LT Stephen Smith

LT Rodney Sluss

CDR Robin Hunter-Buskey

(?LCDR ) Bill Zarychta

CDR Michelle A. Pelkey

LT Dan Goldstein
LT Mark McKinnon

Cari Ritter
1) Introduction by the new President of PHSAPA - CDR Gary Cole. He presented his goals, objectives, and leadership philosophy for the PHSAPA. Cole has prior PA experience in the USAF and is an Army-Trained PA. He believes strongly in collaborating with the other Uniformed Services and VA for the benefit of Federal Service Physician Assistants. Greater professional development and career options need to be expanded for enhanced recruiting and retention across all ranks. PHSAPA will be working with the PAPAG and Senior PA Leadership in this regard over the next several years to this end. 
2) Discussion of recruitment of speakers for FSC*, so far we have CDR Gary Cole, CDR Robin Hunter-Buskey, LT Mark McKinnon.  This brings us to 3 out of 5 speakers with ideas on recruiting for more centered around local PA’s  at the IPAP, PAPAG listserve,  and the BOD personally reaching out to potential PA speakers .

3) Discussion on the membership list.  This has been an ongoing concern as to it’s accuracy along with annual billing of members. LT Stephen Smith will be the point of contact.  We have about 33 members so far.  We have great potential for growth by reaching out to our constituents and proving the value of association with PHSAPA and the PAPAG.  

4) Discussion on Recruitment and Retention of PHS Physician Assistants.  A list of current of all  current and past PHS Physician Assistants appears to be of great utility.  A plan will be formulated  on this  issue and will be presented to RADM Milner for his consideration, comment, and approval. 

5 ) The website needs to have the 2008- 2009 Board of Directors updated  which will include  pictures to follow the names of the newly appointed board members as currently formatted.  Please send any and all information to LT Sluss for updating web-page and design to include news or dates of upcoming meetings. 
6) Discussion of finances of PHSAPA which include stopping the paypal for now and making payments by check for better control of membership, coin and simply name accountability.  This will include web-page updates in many avenues. 

7) For the #6 above this will also entail updating our current membership form with a new address and payment method by taking out the paypal.  This will include the online version.  
8) Discussion on not only recruiting members in PHSAPA but for AD HOC Committees as well.

* The AAPA Federal Service Congress (FSC) represents physician assistants who are members of a chartered/recognized AAPA federal service constituent organization, Which includes Air Force, Navy, Army, Public Health Service, Veterans Affairs who work in the federal service sector or who are retired federal service physician assistants.

